MINUTES - NOVEMBER 8, 2023 BERGENFIELD MAYOR'S SENIOR CITIZENS ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Meeting opened on Thursday, November 8, 2023 with the salute to the flag and a moment of silence for our service men and women and all who have died from disasters throughout the country in the past months. Absent was Fred Bellottle.

TREASURER'S REPORT:

 Checking Account:
 \$ 5,413.00

 Budget:
 855.00

 Kitty:
 1,091.00

 Postage:
 23.65

ULU BUSINESS:

Report from Treasurer, Donna Bellottie, stated that after receipt of check from the Borough there will be sufficient funds to cover the remainder of 2023 and future expenses for next year's venues and Borough parties. Also, the Bellotties (treasurer and committee member) will be leaving Bergenneid in January 2024, we will need a new treasurer. Duties for same were described by Donna Bellottie. We will recruit from our present committee members.

Our trip on October 5, 2023 to Krucker's was successful and a good time had by all in attendance. Lots of fun, great entertainment and good food enjoyed by all.

NEW BUSINESS:

Vice President, Marge Alfano went to the Borough and spoke with Ken regarding our budget for the next year. Approval is needed so that we can proceed with future plans for our Bergenfield seniors. She will return to the Borough for another meeting.

Venues for 2024 were discussed.

Tasks for our Christmas/Holiday party at St. Anthony Church Hall on December 10, 2023 were assigned (see attached). As in the past, Italian Connection will cater same. The restaurant was sold this year and Loretta, our President, made arrangements with the new owner who hopefully will provide the same good service as in the past.

The following are the upcoming venues for the remainder of the year: December 10: Christmas/Holiday party at St. Anthony Church Hall.

With no further business for discussion, Meeting adjourned at 10:15 am Submitted by: Annette Roge, Secretary Next official meeting December 7, 2023